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19th Judicial District Court judge finalists selected 
Governor to appoint new district court judge 

 

The 19th Judicial District Nominating Commission has nominated three candidates for a 

district court judgeship created by the retirement of the Hon. Meghan Saleebey. The vacancy 

occurred on April 27, 2024. Nominees Cara Michelle Boxberger of Severance, Daniel Ralph 

Delaney of Erie, and Audrey A. Galloway of Windsor were selected by the commission on May 

1, 2024. 

Under the Colorado Constitution, the governor has 15 days from May 2, 2024, within which 

to appoint one of the nominees as district court judge for the 19th Judicial District (Weld 

County). 

Comments regarding any of the nominees may be sent via e-mail to the governor at 

gov_judicialappointments@state.co.us 

 

Editor’s Note: Contact information for the three nominees: 

 Cara Michelle Boxberger, 201 LaPorte Ave., Fort Collins, CO 80521, 970-494-3712 

 Daniel Ralph Delaney, 1999 Broadway, Ste. 3100, Denver, CO 80202, 303-534-2277, 

Ext. 44 

 Audrey A. Galloway, 915 10th St., P.O. Box 2038, Greeley, CO 80632, 970-475-2640 
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